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Testimony before the Joint Committee on Public Safety and Homeland Security regarding the establishment of a Commission on Victim’s Rights, Prisoner Release and and Information and Notification Program
Chairwoman Cheryl Rivera, Chairman Jarrett Barrios, and members of the Joint Committee on Public Safety and Homeland Security,

My name is Lloyd Fillion, Chair of the Criminal Justice Policy Coalition, on behalf of which I am appearing. 

.  The CJPC does not have a recommendation regarding the need of establishing a commission to review concerns about the intersection of victim’s rights and prisoner release as contemplated by S.1388.  However, if such a commission is warranted, we believe that it remiss to appoint such a commission without the presence on the commission of former prisoners and others who have close knowledge of re-entry issues.   

The commission as contemplated has 20 members, 10 of whom are from the legislature, 8 representing the executive branch, and 2 representing victim’s support organizations. None of those named has intimate knowledge of the difficulties faced by ex prisoners.  Any recommendations by this commission should be carefully drawn so they provide such support as victims require without burdening the rehabilitation of those who were responsible for the offense.  The appointment of several former prisoners as recommended by the American Friends Service Committee, the City Mission Society, the Episcopal Diocese, the Prisoners Re-Entry Working Group, Span, Inc.,  or other organizations with strong relations within the ex offender community will help the deliberations of the proposed commission ensure an appropriate balance is found. 
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